Creating Our Past by Investing in Our Future

SPECIAL PROJECTS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MARCH 5, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM at Le Roy City Hall, 207 S. East Street with
council members Dawn Hanafin, Rick Kline, Kyle Merkle, Brad Poindexter, Glenn
Reinhart, Ron Legner, Hilary Neal and Greg Steffen present. Also present was City
Administrator Dave Jenkins, Clerk Vicki Moreland, Dean Buhrke, and Chief
Williamson.

The meeting was called to discuss the 2018-2019 FY Budget. The changes from
the last budget meeting in the General fund budget were discussed. Also, MFT
will not be used for street repair the coming budget year to give that fund a
chance to recover.

Dean spoke on the plans for expenditures for the Street department. There are
culverts that need replaced or dug out. Pearl Street between Green and Wayne
will need to be rebuilt as well as High Street between Cedar and Pine. He also
plans to cut shoulders and ditches in certain areas as well as repair the concrete
ditch by the tennis courts. The Street department employees will help with the
construction of the new salt shed as well as the repair of the roof on the old one.
A contractor is lined up to seal coat and City employees will sweep the streets,
cover manholes and water shut-offs as well as traffic control and re-striping to
save on the cost.

Chief Williamson stated that the Capital Projects line item was reduced due to the
grant money that was to go towards the postponed K-9 instead being used
towards the new squad purchase. He also stated that the K-9 vehicle would be
re-fitted back to a full service squad making it more useful.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 PM.

Vicki Moreland
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